
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

In the Matter of the Establishment of a ) 
Working Case for the Review and  ) 
Consideration of a Rewrite of the ) Case No. AW-2018-0385 
Existing Electric and Gas Promotional ) 
Practices Rule into One Rule  ) 

REQUEST FOR COMMENTS AND NOTICE OF 
FUTURE POTENTIAL WORKSHOP  

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission, by and 

through counsel, and for its Request for Comments and Notice of Future Potential 

Workshop in this matter hereby states: 

1. Staff filed a Motion to Establish a Working Case, regarding rules

20 CSR 4240-3.100(13); 20 CSR 4240-3.150; 20 CSR 4240-3.200(15); 

20 CSR 4240-3.255; 20 CSR 4240-14.010; 20 CSR 4240-14.020; and 

20 CSR 4240-14.030, which the Commission granted and ordered a workshop to 

be held January 21, 2020. Several interested stakeholders met for the workshop 

and provided feedback and possible solutions to various concerns in revising 

the rules. 

2. Based on the discussions at the workshop, Staff now asks the

Commission to order interested stakeholders to file further comments and 

suggested language for inclusion in the revised rules. Specifically, Staff asks the 

parties to respond to any comments previously filed, any comments discussed at 

the January 21, 2020 workshop, any proposed rule language, and any statutory 
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authority Staff, and ultimately the Commission, may need to consider as part of the 

rulemaking process.  Staff asks the Commission to order that these comments be 

filed no later than March 20, 2020. 

3. Additionally, the interested stakeholders determined that an additional

workshop may be fruitful following the filing of the interested stakeholder 

comments. To that end, Staff has reserved room 450 of the Governor’s Office 

Building for May 4, 2020. Additional details for the workshop, should it be 

necessary, will be provided in this docket on a future date.  

WHEREFORE, Staff respectfully asks this Commission to order interested 

stakeholders to file comments and proposed language no later than March 20, 

2020; to reserve the date of May 4, 2020, for a future potential workshop in this 

matter; and to grant such other and further relief as the Commission considers just 

in the circumstances. 

/s/ Whitney Payne  
Whitney Payne  
Legal Counsel  
Missouri Bar No. 64078  
Attorney for the Staff of the  
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P. O. Box 360  
Jefferson City, MO 65102  
(573) 751-8706 (Telephone)
(573) 751-9285 (Fax)
whitney.payne@psc.mo.gov
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the foregoing was served by 
electronic mail, or First Class United States Postal Mail, postage prepaid, on this 
29th day of January, 2020, to all counsel of record.  

/s/Whitney Payne  
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